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Direetor Delgado expressed desire to eonsider future review of eoneems over environmental justiee. 

Substitute Motion Jason Campbell second Parker 

It was moved by Vice Chair Campbell, seconded by Director Parker and approved by 6 to l vote (Director 

Delgado Voted No) To Bring Back the 10-Year Lease Agreement with Keith Day Company, Ine. for 
Composting Facilities (Subject to Final Review by Legal Counsel) at an Initial Annual Rate of $44,081 with 

wording changes, stronger language, best practice strong odor control and environmental justice. 

8) California Air Resources Board (CARB) and Monterey Bay Air Resources District (MBARD) Landfill
Inspection Update

Guy Petraborg presented on the CARB/MBARD landfill Inspeetion. Staff is working on a revision of roies

and responsibilities around the LFG eolleetion system. This revision will better align operational duties and

funetions around the landfill management staff and keep engineering and eomplianee responsible for

tabulating and interpreting the data eolleeted from the landfill management staff. Oversight of Distriet LFG

eontraetors in the field will be under the landfill management staff. Staff expeets to eomplete our revision of

roies and responsibilities in the response plan to the potential for an NOV expeeted to be reeeived from

MBARD.

9) Report on Material Recovery Facility (MRF) 2.0 Facility Upgrades.

The Board reeeived a report from Tim Brownell, Direetor of Operations on the process of improvement upgrades

to the MRF and the financial benefits delivered by the upgrades.

10) Review Finance, Operating, and Recycling Reports.

Garth Gregson, Finance manager presented the Operating reports from the month of October.

11) Report on November 18, 2020 District Technical Advisory Committee Meeting.

The received a summary of the District Teehnical Advisory Committee Meeting. TAC met on November 18th.

12) Report on November 18, 2020 Illegal Dumping and Litter Abatement Force Task Meeting

The Board was provided a summary of the November 18, 2020 Illega! Dumping and Litter Abatement Task

Force Meeting.

GENERAL MANAGER COMMUNICATIONS 

General Manager thanked Jane Parker and Dennis Allion for years of serviee on the Board of Direetors. 

Direetor Allion thanked the Distriet for the opportunity to serve and appreciated the hard work the employees do. He 

also thanked the public for all their input. Godspeed to everyone. 
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The nominating committee, consisting of Director Allion and Director Parker, recommended Director Campbell as Chair and Director Blackwelder as Vice Chair. This item will come back in the month of January. 
BOARD COMMUNICATIONS 

CLOSED SESSION The Board met in closed session at 12:40 p.m. on the following matters: 
l. District Legal Counsel Rob Wellington for Revision of Monthly Retainer
RETURN TO OPEN SESSION WITH ANY REQUIRED ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM CLOSED SESSION 

The Board came back into open session at 12:50 p.m. Peter Skinner announced that in closed session the Board received information as to each of the closed session items; no reportable action was taken. 
ADJOURNMENT There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, the December 4, 2020 Regular Meeting of the Monterey Regional Waste Management District Board of Directors was adjourned by Chair Theis at 12:51 p.m. 
RECORDED BY: 

ldaR� Administrative Support Specialist/ Acting Board Clerk Tlmothy-S� Fianagan '�\_) · 
/ ,, General Manager/Secretary --
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